
The Quadra Weekly Briefing 

Dear Quadra Community, 

We have all had a great week of reconnecting and getting back into a positive learning groove.  It was so 

nice to see all the smiling faces back in the building again!  Please remember we have two short weeks 

coming up.  Next week there will be no school on Friday, April 15th.  Monday, April 18th is also a holiday.  

  

 

Looking Ahead: 

• Apr. 15 

o Good Friday – No School 

• Apr. 18 

o Easter Monday – No School 

• Apr. 27-28 

o Kindergarten/Grade 1 hearing screening 

• Apr. 29 

o Grade 4/5 Track Day 

• May 3 

o Whole class photos 

Please see the following information from our wonderful PAC: 

 

Parent Volunteers 

We are in need of 6 parent volunteers (3 per day) on Thursday, April 21, and Friday, April 22 to assist 

with the school grounds.  The soil delivery is scheduled between 1-2 PM on both days and is 

estimated to take until 3 or 4 PM to complete the tasks.  We would ask that the volunteers arrive at 



1PM in case the delivery truck arrives before Mme Clausen can come out for recess, she will be 

available at 1:15.  If you can assist please let the PAC know via email 

(ecolequadraschoolpac@gmail.com) 

Donation Request 

The Gardening Committee is seeking donations of plants and seeds, if you have anything to 

contribute please connect with the PAC via email 

 

From Our School District: 

 
  

April 2022 Snapshot 

  

Children’s Mental Health Matters 

  
Talking to children about mental health from a young age can help them 

understand their emotions, become more resilient,  
reduce stigma about mental illness, and teach them how to look after themselves 

mentally as well as physically. 
  

 
 

 

mailto:ecolequadraschoolpac@gmail.com
http://cm.pn/8w8z


 

 

The Society for Kids at Tennis (KATS, www.kidsattennis.ca) provides free tennis lessons and equipment 

to families experiencing financial barriers. Using the “progressive tennis” approach recommended by 

Tennis Canada, the KATS program uses smaller racquets, smaller courts, lower nets and low 

compression balls. This approach helps kids to develop confidence in their ability to hit the ball, learn 

quickly, and most of all, have fun playing the sport!  Kids will be introduced to the fundamental skills 

which form the foundation for future development. In the event of excessive registration, BGCA may 

prioritize enrolment to families with lower income.     

Tennis (5-8 yrs) 

M April 4 – June 27 4pm – 5pm  8/Free    No class April 18 May 23 

M July 4 – Sept 26  4pm – 5pm  8/Free  No class Sept 5 

Tennis (9-13 yrs) 

M April 4 – June 27 5pm – 6pm  8/Free    No class April 18 May 23 

M July 4 – Sept 26  5pm – 6pm  8/Free  No class Sept 5 

Lessons are held on the courts at Banfield Park 

Call the Burnside Gorge Community Centre to register 

250 388 5251 

 

 

Friday, April 8, 2022 

Greater Victoria School Board Approves 2022-23 School Year Budget 



VICTORIA, BC – The Greater Victoria School Board gave the third and final reading of the Board’s budget 
bylaw last night, approving the $268 million budget for the upcoming school year.  
 
The Board is utilizing a projected $2.3 million surplus and an additional $320,000 in discretionary 
funding from anticipated increased student enrolment to balance the budget. The Board is relying on 
historical trends that see an increase in surplus at the end of each school year and an increase in student 
enrolment compared to Spring projections. Currently, the allotment is $1.5 million more than what is 
projected. 
 
“The Board is taking a calculated risk to maintain and invest in as many programs and services while 
addressing a $7 million deficit,” said Board Chair Ryan Painter. “These are very difficult decisions that we 
do not take lightly. We have had many discussions and debates on ways to save and recover from the 
global pandemic, inflationary pressures and static enrolment. In addition, we have had many meaningful 
conversations about equity and how we invest in a future that sets all students up for success. It has 
been incredibly challenging knowing that all decisions will directly impact services to students and will 
have a ripple effect in schools. The Board has put every effort forward to balance the budget while 
supporting all of our learners.” 
 
“The Board faced tough decisions knowing that each member of our learning community makes a 
difference in the lives of our students daily,” said Interim Superintendent Deb Whitten. “We strongly 
believe that all of our staff make significant contributions and bring value to our students and schools. It 
is never easy to reduce staffing or services to students. As we start to recover from the pandemic, we 
look forward to having future conversations about investment in the organization that both align and 
support our Strategic Plan and the Framework for Enhanced Student Learning.” 
 
“Over the past two years, the Board has had very challenging conversations as it moves away from a 
rollover budget and works to balance revenues and expenditures on an annual basis,” said Secretary-
Treasurer Kim Morris. “We know we have areas of improvement as we address a structural deficit, and 
we also know that we must target our funding to work towards equity and parody for all of our learners. 
The Board is holding the line as it makes some difficult decisions that work to meet the needs of all 
students while balancing its fiscal responsibility and commitment to address aging infrastructure.” 
 
A summary document outlining the details of the approved budget is attached. Key budget decisions 
include the following: 
 
Budget Savings 

• The Board is allocating $2.3 million surplus from the current school year which is $1.5m more 
than projected. 

• The Board plans to use $1.4 million in local capital from land disposals to purchase assets that 
otherwise would have been purchased out of its operating fund.  

• Administration at the Board Office is being downsized by $427,000. This includes the reduction 
of an Associate Superintendent, a Principal or Vice-Principal and a Human Resources position at 
the Tolmie Board Office.  

• The Board is maintaining the seven contracted YFC counsellors. It was originally proposed to let 
the contracts for these positions lapse. Rather, two contracted outreach workers funded 
through community LINK will be reduced.  

• 50% reduction in daytime custodians at the elementary and middle school levels.  



• Career Centre Coordinators are not being reduced. Instead, one instruction block from Career 
Centre Teachers at each secondary school will be reduced. 

• There is a one-time reduction in the school supply allocation of $800,000, calling on schools 
to  instead utilize school carry forwards to bolster their budgets. 

• Based on historical trending, there are educational assistant positions that are not replaced. The 
Board is reducing the EA relief budget resulting in $620,000 savings based on these trends.  

• Collaboration time used by schools for teachers and other staff to collaborate on initiatives, 
schools goals and other projections, is being discontinued. This will save nearly $560,000.  

• Elementary School strings were not supported in the budget, reflecting a savings of 
$209,000.  Middle School music was reduced by 20% for a savings of $190,478 while maintaining 
an investment of 80% or $762,000 at middle schools. 

• The District will downsize from five Late French Immersion classrooms district-wide to four 
classes for a savings of $115,560. 

 
Budget Spending 

• An investment in Information Technology Learning (ITL) network Infrastructure. This is year two 
of a five year plan, which will see approximately $500,000 invested in network infrastructure. ITL 
will also see the addition of a new Security Analyst position.  

• Additional funding for the Indigenous Nation Education Department (INED) to support Local 
Education Agreements as well additional INED teaching and support staffing in schools. 

• Additional funding for collaboration between the District Team and INED to incorporate 
Indigenous Ways of Knowing into learning practices.  

• Increasing hours for existing Educational Assistants garnered an investment of $275,000. The 
increase in hours represents 20% of the cost of bringing all Educational Assistants in the District 
to 30 hours/week. 

• The addition of two carpenters at Facilities to support aging infrastructure, slow the progression 
of increasing deferred maintenance and support safe and engaging learning environments 

• A Communications Assistant. 
 
In addition to these changes in the budget, the District maintains 2022-2023 investments in Middle 
School music of $762,000 and a focus on the Strategic Plan through supplemental funding for Strong 
Start Centres. This is coupled with a $500,000 commitment to year two of the literacy plan, the 
continuation of the mental health framework, and on-going District initiatives for professional learning 
opportunities for staff that will continue to support the work of the Strategic Plan and Framework for 
Enhanced Student Learning. 
 
For more background information, visit: https://www.sd61.bc.ca/our-district/financial/ 
 
The Greater Victoria School District is comprised of 48 schools that serve the communities of Esquimalt, 
Oak Bay, Victoria, View Royal, portions of Saanich and the Highlands. In addition, it serves Four Houses: 
Esquimalt Nations, Songhees Nations, the Urban Indigenous Peoples’ House Advisory (UPHIA) and the 
Métis Nations of Greater Victoria. It is proud to provide quality education for more than 20,000 students 
– including 1,000 International students from across the globe and over 650 adult learners.  

 
 
Have a safe and wonderful weekend! 

https://www.sd61.bc.ca/our-district/financial/


 
Connor McCoy 


